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Term End Letter-2018-19 

Date: 27
th

 April 2019 

Dear Parents, 
Kindly make a note of the following points: 

1. Summer vacation for the ongoing session starts from Saturday, 27
th
 April 2019 after 2 p.m. and will end on Sunday, 

16
th
 June 2019 5 pm. The boarders will have to report on the 16

th
 of June latest by 5 pm. The school reopens on 17

th
 

of June 2019. 

2. The school has re-designed the Summer Assignments catering to the parents’ request to facilitate some leisure time 

for their children to spend with them. This year each child is given limited work along with revision of the syllabus 

covered in the month of April 2019. Please insist on your child making a daily schedule to finish holiday 

assignments well within the time available and also revise the syllabus covered in the month of April 2019. Classes 

X & XII in order to prepare for the board examinations must try and cover up at least 50% of their syllabus in all 

the subjects during the summer vacation. 

3. SYNA Day School has started functioning from this year; the day students will be shifted to separate sections from 

June onwards so that the studies and activities planned for them can be smoothly conducted. 
4. Like last year this year too, the school will be organizing the Annual Exhibitions in the month of July on the 

occasion of Foundation Day of the School i.e. 9
th

 of July. The display of exhibits will remain open for a week long 

time for the parents and people of the town. Soon after the vacation the students will be involved in the creative 

work of preparing innovative models and exhibits. You are requested to encourage your ward to explore and collect 

some unique ideas for the exhibitions. The students are welcome to contact their subject teachers during the 

vacation period regarding the exhibition work. 
5. From this year CBSE’s new pattern of Skill-based learning is adopted where sports and co-curricular activities 

have been due weightage. 
6. Periodic Test-1 will start from 15

th
 of July 2019, please ensure that your child utilizes the time available to him on 

revising the syllabus done in the month of April in order to prepare for the exam. 

7. Please motivate your children to be regular to school and not to miss any class tests or term tests as the marks 

obtained in these tests carry weightage in the final examinations. According to CBSE norms minimum 75% 

attendance is mandatory for a student to be eligible to appear in the final examination. Students must not remain 

absent on account of religious ceremonies, weddings, family tours, birthdays etc.  Parents are requested not to ask 

frequently for taking their wards out on leave. The school has a specific ‘leave-policy’. A student can avail a 

maximum of 5 day leave at a stretch in an academic year which cannot be clubbed with any holidays. You are 

requested to stick to the holidays and leaves granted and send your children back to school on time.  

8. We organize interactive sessions with parents (PTMs) of all classes during the course of the academic year. This 

exercise is undertaken to familiarize parents with school policies regarding academics, examinations, attendance, & 

co-scholastic assessment and also to address queries of parents. Attendance to orientation sessions is mandatory for 

both the parents. It will be much appreciated if you could make it convenient to attend these interactive sessions 

throughout the year which impacts your ward’s academic future. 

9. The planner for the session 2019-20 has been given to your ward. It carries the details of tests/ examination, 

competitions, activities, the list of holidays of the school and the dates of Parent Teacher Meetings. Kindly adhere 

to the year planner strictly. The school advises the parents to plan their visits to the boarding house strictly as per 

the planner. 

10. Parents are requested to ensure the timely payment of the school fee in order to avoid the late fee of Rs. 2000 per 

month. 

11. You are requested to carefully read the rules and regulations mentioned in the almanac and abide by them. The first 

page on ‘General Information of the Student’ must be filled in by you. The parents of the Day scholars are also 

expected to check the almanac of their ward every day for any note or circular sent by the teachers and also to 

acknowledge the same. The boarders’ parents are intimated about the daily undertakings through the ‘Class 

Watsapp Groups’. You are requested to insinuate the Class Teacher/Admin of the group in case your name is not 

added in the group.  



12. In order to promote the spoken English and public speaking skills we have implemented ‘Student’s Talk’ in the 

morning assembly through which each student gets a chance to address the assembly as per the turn for class 

assembly. We recommend you to inculcate reading habits in your children. Kindly encourage your child to read 

English newspaper daily also ask him/her to choose a book of his/her choice and positively finish reading it during 

the vacation. 

13. For an update on the activities of the school we release school magazine-‘SYNAPSE’ every year on the occasion 

of the Annual Day of the school. Your suggestions and articles, poetry or the write ups for the forthcoming ‘Sixth 

Edition’ are welcome. You are requested to mail them to the Chief Editor, Mr. Kamal Sarecha on 

kamal.sarecha@synainternational.edu.in   

14. You are advised to get all the necessary medical check-ups/vaccinations of your ward done during the summer 

vacation. 
15. It is recommended that the children must be encouraged by the parents to go for the annual educational tours which 

facilitate valuable learning lessons for life. The students who went on the tour this year thoroughly enjoyed and 

have shared their enriching experiences. 
16. Please check the school website at regular intervals for updates. You can access important circulars, handouts, 

home works, messages posted by the teachers/school administration. 

17. The school considers the students as well as the parents to be the brand ambassadors and an important part of the 

SYNA family. You are requested to recommend the school for the wards of your friends and relatives for quality 

education. The school will highly appreciate your support and effort. It will be a kind gesture on your part to 

recommend some good students amongst your acquaintances for admission. Admissions are open for the session 

2019-2020.   

Finally, I must once again thank you for your continuous support in all our endeavours and hope the same 

from our new parents who are joining the SYNA family from the session 2019-20. We expect similar 

encouragement to help us in offering our students the most congenial environment so that their learning 

becomes easy, useful and everlasting. We will keep in touch with you throughout the year through the 

school portal, website, SMS, school almanac and ‘Class Watsapp Groups’. Parents may feel free to contact 

the teachers on the ‘Class Wattsapp Groups’ in case of any query during the summer vacation. 

 

HOLIDAY ASSIGNMENT FOR PARENTS  

For the past ten months we were the caretakers of your children. You might have noticed that they all loved to 

come to school and enjoyed our care, love and attention. It is because we know that the childhood is the most 

important period of their life. You, their natural guardian, will spend vacation with them for the next two 

months. We recommend a few tips to make these two months fruitful and enjoyable: 

 Have at least two meals together with your children. Tell them hundreds of people work hard to provide 

you a meal. Let the child understand the importance of agriculture and the hard work of people in the 

fields. 

 Let them wash their own plate after every meal. Children learn dignity of labour from such habits. 

 Learn five new English words daily and list them in a book. 

 Visit three neighbours. Know more about them, click photographs with them-build a good rapport with 

them. 

 Allow them to help you in cooking; let children learn to make some snacks. 

 Take them to your workplace and let them understand that you work hard to support the family. 

 Do not miss local festival. 

 Try to share stories with them; tell them about your childhood and family history. 

 Teach them a few folk songs. 

 As far as possible keep them away from T.V. and electronic gadgets; they have their whole life for that. 

 Look into the eyes of your little ones, thank God for giving you one-which is a wonder of nature. You are 

only a temporary custodian. In a short while he/she will be soaring to heights where you have no role to 

play! 

Good Wishes for a fruitful and enjoyable vacation. 

 

 

Kamal Sarecha    Dr. Lokesh Dubey          Anita Singh 
Senior Coordinator       Middle School Coordinator      Primary School Coordinator 
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